
From: Soura, Christian
To: Sue Williams (swilliams@scchildren.org) <swilliams@scchildren.org>

Philpott, Katie <KatiePhilpott@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 8/12/2014 12:51:09 PM

Subject: Children's Trust - Board

                Katie – I just talked to Sue a few minutes ago, and for now we can take the following steps:
 
Reappoint Nieves-Lugo (4th)
Reappoint Pulling, Hewittt, and Wellman (at-large)
Reappoint Woolwine in the 1st District (moving from an at-large seat)
 
                The folks at the Children’s Trust will continue to work on the 5th District seat and what will now be two at-
large seats.  Owen and Bouknight will drop off.
 

Sue – Katie’s cell is (803) 201-3423 if you need anything else.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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